PUBLICATIONS BY & ABOUT THOMAS MERTON

We continue with this issue of *The Merton Seasonal* to provide a "running bibliography" of publications by and about Thomas Merton which have been recently published and/or acquisitioned by the Thomas Merton Studies Center. For a fuller listing of previous publications, the reader is referred to Marquita E. Breit & Robert E. Daggy, *THOMAS MERTON:* A COMPREHENSIVE BIBLIOGRAPHY (New York & London: Garland Publishing Company, 1986). The bibliography is now out of print. We also list here, rather than separately, theses acquisitioned by the Thomas Merton Studies Center.

By MERTON

- 1. [Conjectures of a Guilty Bystander excerpt] "Avonturen zonder toekomst." Translated into Dutch by Martha van de Walle. CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, p. 3.
- [Contemplative Prayer excerpt] "Het gebed van het hart." Translated into Dutch by R. Leys. CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, p. 13.
- 3. ["Franciscan eremitism"] "Franjevacko pustinjastvo (1)." Translated into Serbo-Croatian by Zeljko Blagus. BRAT FRANJO [Zagreb, Yugoslavia] 15 (Spring 1991): no. 2, p. 25.
- 4. ["Franciscan eremitism"] "Franjevacko pustinjastvo (2)." Translated into Serbo-Croatian by Zeljko Blagus. BRAT FRANJO [Zagreb, Yugoslavia] 15 (Summer 1991): no. 3, pp. 21-23.
- "A memorandum on monastic theology." Edited by Patrick Hart, O.C.S.O. CISTERCIAN STUDIES QUARTERLY 26 (1991): no. 1, pp. 91-94.

This text was edited and reworked by Merton and published under the title "Renewal in monastic education" in Cistercian Studies 3 (1968): pp. 247-252. It later appeared as "The need for a new education" in Contemplation in a World of Action (1971): pp. 189-204.

- ["Preface to the Japanese edition of Thoughts in Solitude excerpt] "From Thomas Merton." THE NEW PEOPLE [Merton Center, Pittsburgh] 21 (June 1991): no. 6, p. 3.
- [Seeds of Contemplation / New Seeds of Contemplation variorum edition] THOMAS MERTON'S REWRITINGS:
 THE FIVE VERSIONS OF SEEDS/ NEW SEEDS OF CONTEMPLATION AS A KEY TO THE DEVELOPMENT OF HIS
 THOUGHT; edited with an introd. by Donald Grayston; Studies in Art & Religious Interpretation, Volume 8
 (Lewiston/ Lampeter/ Queenston: The Edwin Mellen Press, 1989): xxxiii, 491 pages.
- 8. [The Sign of Jonas excerpt] "Kostbaar en oneindig." Translated into Dutch by Edward Buysse. CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, p. 28.

About MERTON

- Anderholm, Judith. "Thomas Merton and Aldous Huxley: the springboard of Ends and Means." MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 8-10.
- 2. Anderson, Deborah L. THOMAS MERTON AND THE SPIRITUAL FORMATION OF PEACEMAKERS; master's thesis (Columbus, Ohio: Trinity Lutheran Seminary, 1991): 116 pages.
- 3. Aprile, Dianne. "A visit with the Trappists." Condensed from *The Couirer-Journal*. CATHOLIC DIGEST (May 1991): pp. 80-91.
- Auer, Jim. "Merton, my kids and tomcats." CATHOLIC TWIN CIRCLE [Studio City, California] (5 May 1991): pp. 12-13.
- Bhaldraithe, Eoin de, O.Cist. "St. Bernard, Thomas Merton, and Catholic teaching on peace." WORD & SPIRIT: A MONASTIC REVIEW 12 - St. Bernard issue (1990): pp. 54-79.

Bianco, Frank. VOICES OF SILENCE: LIVES OF THE TRAPPISTS TODAY (New York: Paragon House, 1991): xx, 220 pages. [\$18.95]

Merton is mentioned throughout the narrative.

- 7. Broos, Constant. "De eenzame zoeker." CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 7-12.
- 8. Brown, Devin. "Thomas Merton and Joseph Campbell: conversion and the hero's departure." MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 11-14.
- 9. A COMPANION TO PRAYER / University of Notre Dame Folk Choir and the Monastic Schola of Gethsemani Abbey (Notre Dame, Indiana: Ave Maria Press / Modern Cassette Library, 1991): 1 cassette tape (78 minutes).

 [\$10.95]
- Conner, James, O.C.S.O. "Western monasticism meets the East." THE CATHOLIC WORLD 233 (May-June 1990): no. 1395, pp. 137-143.

Merton is mentioned and quoted throughout the article.

pp. 177-186.

 CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN; edited by Franklin De Vrieze (Antwerp, Belgium), Volume 5. Number 1, March 1991 (32 pages).

Includes contributions by Constant Broos, Franklin De Vrieze, Agnes D'Hooghe-Dumon, Peter Doll, Bob Kerkhofs, Thomas Merton, Gregory J. Ryan, Stefaan Sercu, & Sr. L. Van de Weghe.

- 12. Cunningham, Lawrence S. "Religious booknotes: matters historical and ethical." Comment on The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction; ed. Brother Patrick Hart. COMMONWEAL 118 (19 April 1991): no. 8, p. 270.
- 13. Daggy, Robert Edward. "'A man of the whole hemisphere': Thomas Merton and Latin America." AMERICAN BENEDICTINE REVIEW 42 (June 1991): no. 2, pp. 122-139.
- 14. Daggy, Robert Edward. "Merton: the desert and the traveler." MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 2-3.
- 15. DeFrees, Madeline. "Monks Pond and the slough of despond: crisis in the cloister and the flight from the feminine."

 A review-essay of Monks Pond: Thomas Merton's Little Magazine; ed. Robert E. Daggy & Thomas Merton's Art of Denial: The Evolution of a Radical Humanist, by David D. Cooper. THE GEORGIA REVIEW 45 (Spring 1991): no. 1,
- 16. De Vrieze, Franklin. "We mogen, we moeten kwaad zijn!" CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 1-2.
- 17. D'Hooghe-Dumon, Agnes, & Kerkhofs, Bob. "Diepte, inkeer en meditatie: In het spoor van Thomas Merton en John Main." CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 24-27.
- Doll, Peter. "Van onthechting tot protest." CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 15-21.
- Downey, Michael. "The third collection of Merton letters." Review of The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction; ed. Brother Patrick Hart. MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 23-25.
- Dumont, Charles, O.C.S.O. "Thomas Merton, moine et critique litteraire." LA REVUE GENERALE [Ottignies, Belgium] (February 1991): no. 2, pp. 23-30.
- Eastman, Patrick. "[Review of] The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction; ed. Brother Patrick Hart." MONOS [Tulsa, Oklahoma] 3 (April-May 1991): no. 4, pp. 10-11.
- Finley, Mitch. "An imaginary conversation with Thomas Merton: what advice can a monk really give us moderns?"
 OUR SUNDAY VISITOR 80 (12 May 1991): no. 2, pp. 18-19.
- 23. Ford, John H. "[Review of] Thomas Merton and the Education of the Whole Person, by Thomas Del Prete." THE LIVING LIGHT 27 (Spring 1991): no. 3, p. 280.
- 24. Forest, James H. "[Review of] Thomas Merton, Brother Monk: The Quest for True Freedom, by M. Basil Pennington, O.C.S.O." THE CATHOLIC WORLD 233 (May-June 1990): no. 1395, pp. 133-135.

- 25. Grayston, Donald. "Thomas Merton's rewriting as a key to the development of his thought." In THOMAS MERTON'S REWRITINGS: THE FIVE VERSIONS OF SEEDS / NEW SEEDS OF CONTEMPLATION AS A KEY TO THE DEVELOPMENT OF HIS THOUGHT; edited with an introd. by Donald Grayston; Studies in Art & Religious Interpretation, Volume 8 (Lewiston/ Lampeter/ Queenston: The Edwin Mellen Press, 1989): pp. xix-xxxiii.
- 26. Hawk, Patrick, C.Ss.R. "The pathless path." *THE CATHOLIC WORLD* 233 (May-June 1990): no. 1395, pp. 129-131. Includes a long quotation from Merton's *Thoughts in Solitude*.
- 27. Heiser, William Charles, S.J. "[Review of] Thomas Merton and the Education of the Whole Person, by Thomas Del Prete." THEOLOGY DIGEST 37 (Winter 1990): no. 4, p. 356.
- 28. Heiser, William Charles, S.J. "[Review of] Thomas Merton's Rewritings: The Five Versions of Seeds/ New Seeds of Contemplation as a Key to the Development of His Thought; ed. Donald Grayston." THEOLOGY DIGEST 38 (Spring 1991): no. 1, p. 73.
- 29. Inman, Will. "7 March 1991." Poem. MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, p. 7.
- 30. Inman, Will. "7 March 1991." Poem. PASSAGER (Spring 1991): no. 5, p. 26.
- 31. Kaftan, Robert. "[Review of] The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction; ed. Brother Patrick Hart." THE CHRISTIAN CENTURY 108 (8 May 1991): no. 16, pp. 529-530.
- 32. Kelly, Jack & Marcia. SANCTUARIES: A GUIDE TO LODGINGS IN MONASTERIES, ABBEYS & RETREATS OF THE UNITED STATES / The Northeast (New York: Bell Tower, 1991): xiv, 241 pages. [\$13.00 paperback]
- Kerkhofs, Bob, & D'Hooghe-Dumon, Agnes. "Diepte, inkeer en meditatie: In het spoor van Thomas Merton en John Main." CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 24-27.
- 34. Kienzle, William X. MASQUERADE (Kansas City: Andrews & McMeel, 1990): 267 pages. [\$15.95 hardcover]

 Merton enters the mystery novel. Fr. Augustine May, O.C.S.O., of the fictional and unlikely St. Francis
 Abbey in Wellesley, Massachusetts one of the characters wants to be the next Thomas Merton.

 Merton figures throughout.
- 35. Koch, Bill. "Thomas Merton and Walt Whitman: seekers of the 'Passage to India'." MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 15-18.
- 36. McCarthy, Abigail. "Sunlight in a dark landscape." Review of *The Road to Joy: Letters to New & Old Friends*, by Thomas Merton (ed. Robert E. Daggy). FOUNDATION NEWS (May-June 1991): p. 61.
- 37. Milligan, Mary, R.S.H.M. "A letter to Brother Louie." Review of *The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction*; ed. Brother Patrick Hart. *MERTON SEASONAL* 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 20-22.
- 38. Neal, Marianna Kane. "The timelessness of Merton: thoughts on Desert Storm." MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, pp. 5-6.
- 39. Pearson, Paul M. "Everyone is called to contemplation: Thomas Merton on prayer." PRIESTS & PEOPLE 5 (June 1991): no. 6, pp. 220-223.
- Pearson, Paul M. "Merton studies." Review of The Hidden Ground of Love: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Experience & Social Concerns, ed. William H. Shannon; The Road to Joy: Letters to New & Old Friends, ed. Robert E. Daggy; Reflections on My Work, by Thomas Merton (ed. Robert E. Daggy); Thomas Merton and the

Education of the Whole Person, by Thomas Del Prete; and Enchantments: Religion and the Power of the Word, by

- Thomas M. King, S.J. THE WAY 31 (April 1991): no. 2, pp. 174-176.

 41. Pearson, Paul M. SEARCH FOR THE PROMISED LAND: THE METAPHOR OF JOURNEY IN THE LIFE AND WRITINGS
- OF THOMAS MERTON; master's thesis (London: Heythrop College, The University of London, 1991): 61 pages.

 42. Quinn, Kieran. "Merton the flawed saint should have gone off and married." NATIONAL CATHOLIC REPORTER 27
- (12 April 1991): no. 24, p. 24.
 43. Reid, William L. "Thomas Merton (BSM Checklist No. 26)." BOOK SOURCE MONTHLY 7 (April 1991): no. 1, pp. 14-15.
- 44. [Runyon, Keith L.] "An end and a beginning." COURIER-JOURNAL [Louisville] (10 March 1991): p. D2.

- 45. Ryan, Gregory Joseph. "Merton / Mentor." Poem. CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN 5 (March 1991): no. 1, p. 14.
- 46. Schwar, Kathleen. "Long after his death Merton's books inspire." Re The Second General Meeting of The International Thomas Merton Society. QUINCY PATRIOT-LEDGER (29-30 June 1991): p. 42.
- 47. Schwar, Kathleen. "Merton followers' heartfelt stories explain his appeal." Re The Second General Meeting of The International Thomas Merton Society. ST. PETERSBURG TIMES (22 June 1991): p. 6E.
- 48. Schwar, Kathleen. "Praying in the dark." Interview with William H. Shannon. DEMOCRAT & CHRONICLE [Rochester, New York] (1 June 1991): p. 4C.
- 49. Schwar, Kathleen. "Thomas Merton: 250 gathering to celebrate a scholarly priest and writer." Re The Second General Meeting of The International Thomas Merton Society. DEMOCRAT & CHRONICLE [Rochester, New York] (8 June 1991): p. 4C.
- Sercu, Stefaan. "Thomas Merton in Alaska." Review of Thomas Merton in Alaska: The Alaskan Conferences, Journals, and Letters; introd. by Robert E. Daggy. CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 4-6.
- 51. Shannon, William Henry. "Letter to Merton friends in Tulsa about the Second General Meeting of the ITMS." MONOS [Tulsa, Oklahoma] 3 (April-May 1991): no. 4, p. 9.
- 52. Shannon, William Henry. SILENCE ON FIRE: THE PRAYER OF AWARENESS (New York: Crossroad, 1991): 168 pages. [\$13.95 hardcover]

Includes discussion of and quotations from Merton.

53. Smith, Walter. "Ad Reinhardt's Oriental aesthetic." SMITHSONIAN STUDIES IN AMERICAN ART 4 (Summer-Fall 1990): nos. 3-4, pp. 23-45.

Merton's reaction to Reinhardt is discussed on page 43.

- 54. Stanley, John. "Not going home." GUIDEPOST 33 (28 March 1991): no. 14, pp. 22-23.
 - Stanley, apparently deliberately, calls Merton "Father Louis Murtin."
- 55. Stenqvist, Catharina. "Thomas Merton en munk for var tid." STUDIE KAMRATEN [Lund, Sweden] 73 (1991): nos. 1-2, pp. 12-14.
- 56. Thurston, Bonnie Bowman. "Thomas Merton: pioneer of Buddhist-Christian dialogue." THE CATHOLIC WORLD 233 (May-June 1990): no. 1395, pp. 126-128.
- 57. Tierney, Frank M. "[Review of] The Thomas Merton Poems: A Caravan of Poems, by J. S. Porter." JOURNAL OF CANADIAN POETRY 5 (1990).
- 58. Tobin, Mary Luke, S.L. MERTON ON COMMITMENT (Kansas City: Credence Cassettes, 1991): two cassette tapes [\$8.95 each]

AA2420 (75 minutes) - Prophecy & Commitment in Thomas Merton. AA2421 (75 minutes) - Prayer & Commitment in Thomas Merton.

- 59. Toomey, Patrick. "The patriotism of Thomas Merton." NEW PATRIOT (January-February 1989).
- 60. Toomey, Patrick. "Sanity in a time of insanity." COMMON SENSE [Notre Dame & St. Mary's] 5 (February 1991): no. 4, pp. 1-2.
- 61. Tuoti, Frank X. "Desert night." Poem. MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, p. 4.
- 62. Van de Weghe, L., sister. "Met de ogen van het hart." CONTACTBLAD MERTON-VRIENDEN [Belgium] 5 (March 1991): no. 1, pp. 29-31.
- 63. Ventline, Lawrence S. "[Review of] The School of Charity: The Letters of Thomas Merton on Religious Renewal & Spiritual Direction; ed. Brother Patrick Hart." ST. ANTHONY MESSENGER 99 (June 1991): no. 1, p. 52.
- 64. Young, Glenn Anthony. "First encounter with Merton." Poem. MERTON SEASONAL 16 (Spring 1991): no. 2, p. 19.